
   
      

 

     
    
  

  
  

 
  

 

             
          

                  
               

           
              

              
                

      

                
            

             
                 

                
       

                
               

 

            
              
                 
                



my husband or try and get a family member to go (sometimes the only one available is
my husband's mother who is 85).

My caring role affects my life in that there is no support of a night. I get up a couple of
times a night to check my husband's position and breathing. In the last ten months, I
have had one night away and that took three months to organize.

I rang the Commonwealth Carer Respite Centre two weeks ago (on Monday 16 June) to
try and access some respite for my husband so that I could have a rest. I am still waiting
to hear back from them as to when there will be a place available.

I find it difficult financially because a lot of the necessities my husband requires (such as
specially thickened fluids & special dressings to prevent pressure sores) are not covered
by Medicare or our private heath insurance. My husband had to have a hospital bed
which had to be specified to a certain height and the head and feet had to be able to be
raised by controls - $5,000. You can access a wheelchair through the State Government
Medical Aid Subsidy Scheme, but you have to pay for it to be modified - $750. Of the
over $20,000, we have outlaid on medical expenses for 2007/08 - only $1500 has been
claimable through Medicare or our private health insurance (which we are struggling to
maintain).

The payments of $1,000 and $600 made by the Government to Carers are a mere drop in
the bucket compared the actual expenses outlaid to maintain a disabled person in the
home.

The practical measures that would better support me are increased access to respite care
so that I can have a break for a couple of weeks every 3-4 months or even one night or a
weekend a month. This would alleviate the ingrained tiredness and stress that I suffer
which in turn is affecting my health. My constant worry is that if my health fails, then
there is no-one to look after my husband.

It is also very difficult to access information - you ring one Department and get passed to
another Department or get told it is State or Federal or vise versa. In the end, you give up
trying because, as a carer, you just don't have time to keep following things up or to do
the amount of paperwork involved.

Thank you for taking my views into consideration as part of the Committee's Inquiry. I
look forward to reviewing the recommendations you make in order to improve support
for carers.

Yours sincerely

MICHELE 




